CSU, SACRAMENTO

2010-11 FACULTY SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Tuesday, May 10, 2011
3:00-5:00

Sacramento Hall, Room 275
Present:
Barrena, Buckley, Hecsh, Krabacher, McCurley, Miller, Noel, Peigahi, Piloyan, Pinch, Russell, Sheley, Sheppard, Taylor, VanGaasbeck, Wagner
Guest:

William Dillon, Marsha Dillon, Ray Koegel, Bridget Parsh
MINUTES:

1. Minutes from May 3, 2011 – amendments: Item 3A: “…Barrena expressed concern about candidates having vacancy announcements that make retreat rights as a condition to an administrative appointment…”; Item 5: Sheley is also a member of the workgroup; Item 6: “…the Committee discussed the FPC recommendation continued its discussion over the subject of electronic voting…” and by adding “The recommendation was referred to the Elections Committee” to the end of the item. The minutes were approved as amended.
2. Open Forum:

· Hecsh reported that Academic Affairs is seeking feedback on the WASC interim response via a survey and urged members to ask faculty colleagues to respond to the survey.
· Buckley: ASCSU update:
· Miller was recently elected to the ASCSU Executive Committee.

· The American Institutions resolution(s) seemed to have an impact on the Board of Trustees. The Board won’t make a decision on delaying consideration of amendment to Title V until July. Members want to see if sufficient consultation will occur between now and then. There is concern over the end of the spring semester and summer and the engagement of faculty during this time. The issue mainly applies to high unit majors, who can only take 60 units at a CSU campus. There are 12 such high unit majors. Other majors have sufficient room for electives. Some are questioning why the American Institutions requirement is being singled out – there are other requirements that could be considered.
· Budget – given the budget situation statewide, if there is no extension of the current tax rates, there will be significant cuts needed which will require increasing tuition and decreasing enrollment.

· SB 1440 –the transfer degrees in Psychology, Sociology, and Communication Studies have been approved. The AAs have been designed by the community colleges. There has been lots of consultation between the systems. Math will be considered next. Barrena stated that some CSU campuses will have to make some adjustments in their high unit majors. Some of these changes may dilute some of these majors. Sheppard stated that popular majors may become more popular if students perceive an easier pathway to graduation via these transfer degrees. This may have an adverse impact on the enrollment numbers in smaller majors. Some students declare in these majors through their exploration in G.E. courses.
· Taylor reminded members of commencement duties.

· Miller asked about book buyers contact faculty via email and the campus’s permitting process.

· Barrena reported that the Graduation Initiative group had its last meeting of the year. Barrena praised Marcellene Watson-Derbigny and Kathryn Palmieri for their efforts and leadership. The Senate needs to discuss the proposal and endorse it. The President also should take a leadership role and make it the primary focus of the entire university, the way “Destination 2010” was. The Initiative has a strategic plan that has 3 major recommendations within them that are the direct business of the Senate. Barrena stated that the Senate needs to look at and endorse the whole Initiative – not just break it up and farm it out. Sheppard stated that he, Peigahi and Taylor are meeting with Watson-Derbigny and Palmieri about the next steps. Sheley stated that the Initiative may push the campus to look at things differently and may prompt some cultural shifts.
· Noel reported that there is a student willing to serve on the ad hoc workgroup looking at faculty rights and responsibilities.

3. Chair’s business:

A. UEI Board – Hecsh volunteered, adding her name to that of Yan Zhou.
B. Institutional Review Board and consideration of Professor Val Smith’s concerns and proposed amendments – Sheppard stated that a memo is forthcoming on this topic, but stated that the IRB is not recommending any changes to the policy based on Smith’s concerns. The memo describes in detail the reasons for not recommending any changes.
C. Academic calendar 2012-13 – Sheppard stated that the calendar the Senate approved on 5/5 had an error, in that it starts a week earlier than what APC had forwarded and the EC had forwarded to the Senate. One option might be for a member of the Senate to move to reconsider or rescind. 
4. UARTP Committee referral – the Committee reviewed a proposal to amend Sections 3.02.B.1 and 3.02.B.6 and 9.04.G of the University ARTP Policy. After discussion, the Committee agreed to place the 1st proposed amendment on the consent calendar of the Senate for 5/12. The Committee then agreed to place the 2nd proposal on the Senate agenda for 5/12 as a first reading item, expressing support for it to be moved to second reading and decided on that day. 

On a separate note, Barrena asked about the Senate select committee’s report and why it wasn’t on the EC’s agenda. After discussion, it was revealed that it was placed on the Senate agenda for 5/12 prior to review, discussion and disposition of the EC, as it was forwarded to the Senate on 5/5. The agenda for the 5/12 meeting needed to be published soon thereafter. After brief discussion, the Committee approved placing the thanks and commendation motion on the Senate agenda for 5/12 and a motion to receive the report as well.
5. APC referrals: The only referral that requires Senate action is the proposed changes to the student rights and responsibilities policy. The Committee delayed action until Fall 2011. Sheppard stated that, with regard to the petition process for withdrawals, he would prefer that the form ask for an estimated date. VanGaasbeck stated that it is widely accepted that faculty don’t know the exact date the student last attended class, so the default is census date. The Committee agreed to have the informational referrals be placed on the Senate’s webpage.

6. Program proposals – the Committee approved the placement of the proposals for Computer Engineering, Certificate in Data Mining, Minor in Information Security and Computer Forensics and Master of Science in Speech Pathology on the consent calendar for the Senate on 5/12. Sheppard reported that the Curriculum Subcommittee, which met earlier in the afternoon, asked that the EC consider the Master of Science Degree in Mechanical Engineering and the Accelerated Second Bachelor of Science in Nursing Degree Program Collaborative with CSU, Stanislaus. The Committee deferred discussion over the last minute additions until members had more time to review the proposals.
